
 
Town of Canterbury 
Selectmen’s Meeting 
November 14, 2016 

 
Selectmen Present: Cheryl Gordon 
   Art Hudson 
   George Glines 
Town Administrator: Ken Folsom 
Fire Chief:  Pete Angwin 
Deputy Fire Chief: Jon Camire 
Lieutenant: Nick Baker   
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:07 PM 
 
Ken explained that Pete had wanted to have a meeting with the Selectmen and his Officers to 
discuss any outstanding issues. 
 
Pete explained that they have worked through any concerns or problems they had. Both Pete and 
Ken agree they are working well together. Art stated that he does not know all the Fire 
Department Members and would like to come up to the Station during one of the trainings to 
meet them. 
 
Nick left the meeting to attend a medical call. 
 
A brief discussion was held on the number of Volunteers and the challenges they have recruiting 
new members. 
 
Jon explained the various training levels available.  The training all depends on what the 
volunteer is looking for.  They do some in-house training, shadow on calls and attend the 
Academy for further training.  Jon explained that there are really no “fire departments” left, they 
are now more of a “hazardous mitigation department”. 
 
A brief discussion was held on the local and state wide opioid concerns. 
 
Nick returned to the meeting. 
 
Pete and Jon explained that they have monthly meetings to discuss: 
   Finances 
   Call Volume 
   Call review 
   Update Members on what is available for training. 
 
The remaining Monday nights they have training. 
 
Jon reported that they also have EMS training alternately located in Penacook and Canterbury. 
 
Pete reported that he also has monthly meetings with area Fire Chiefs. 
 



 
Art made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:58 PM.  Cheryl seconded he motion.  All in favor 
by roll call, motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jan Stout 
Administrative Assistnat 


